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Project Abstract: The Center for Resources at Yellowstone National Park (NPS) has 
signed a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with Montana State University (MSU) and the 
Wildlife Health Center in the School of Veterinary Medicine at the University of 
California, Davis (UCD) to collaboratively develop and implement the Yellowstone 
Wildlife Health Program (YWHP).  The goal of this effort is to create a long-term 
program focused on understanding and addressing priority wildlife disease and 
ecosystem health problems in Yellowstone National Park.  Core objectives of the YWHP 
are to:  1) restore and preserve healthy wildlife and ecosystems; 2) apply superior 
science to solve problems; 3) balance the needs of people and wildlife; and 4) train 
the next generation of ecosystem health leaders in the unique educational context of 
Yellowstone National Park.   
 
As part of these collaborative efforts, the MSU Big Sky Institute will:  
• facilitate workshops and other meetings (e.g., offset travel and meeting costs) to 

bring expertise from MSU, UCD/WHC, NPS, and other interested parties to establish 
the program, develop proposals, and implement monitoring, modeling, management, and 
research to evaluate wildlife diseases and health indicators;   

• provide faculty experts and researchers to collaboratively develop, review, and 
implement disease monitoring, modeling, management, and research; and  

• facilitate, through cost-sharing, the publication of Strain 82 brucellosis data in 
collaboration with Russian scientists and the U.S. State Department.   

• facilitate a student project to collate and analyze historic data on diseases of 
bighorn sheep in the Greater Yellowstone Area, and (2) develop surveillance 
protocols for bighorn sheep on the northern and Absaroka ranges;   

• facilitate research efforts to address key uncertainties of Brucella abortus-
epidemiology that must be resolved to develop management activities that could lead 
to the control and, possibly, eradication of the disease from this system, 
including the role of intra- and inter-species disease transmission in the 
maintenance of brucellosis in elk and bison and the effects of environmental 
variability and resultant nutritional/physiological stress on disease 
susceptibility; and  

• facilitate modeling efforts to link spatial and temporal demographics of elk and 
bison populations within Yellowstone National Park with models of B. abortus 
transmission informed by quantitative environmental stressor parameters. 

 
 
Outcomes with Completion Dates: Due by the end of 2009, Digital copies of final 
reports, proposals, and scientific publications from workshops and other efforts 

 

Keywords: Yellowstone Wildlife Health Program, Workshops, proposals, modeling, 
brucellosis, Yellowstone National Park, Montana State University 

 


